Omak Public Library Board Meeting  

Conducted remotely via Zoom

October 11, 2021

Members Present: Cynthia Tollefson, Lorraine Derig, Jo Stalder, Betsy Rainsford, and Librarian Alyssa Collins. 

Minutes from September were read and approved. 

Old Business:

~ The Pioneer Book Sale was a success. Many people donated books and all the left over books were packed up and sent to Wenatchee and donated to Thrift Books.

Bills presented and approved to be presented to the city for payment :

· City of Omak- water, sewer, storm drain: $166.26
· PUD- power, lights, heat: $427.69

· Keyhole Security-new bathroom locks: $1800.20

· U.S. Linen and Uniform- Once a week mat cleaning: $68.10
New Business:

~ New locks have been installed on the public bathrooms due to problems with patrons flushing unflushable paper products and plugging the toilets. Patrons now ask staff for the access code to enter the bathrooms. This has taken care of the problem.

~ The library is looking into getting a new outside Book Drop Box in the front of the library, to maximize interior space and facilitate ease of finding a parking space to drop off books. Alyssa has contacted the city requesting rezoning in front of the new box as a "drop off only" parking place. NCW will pay for the box and installation. All the libraries in the NCW will be getting new boxes.  

~ Alyssa contacted local artist Michelle Murphy about making the Dragon Fox toy mascot for the library. Michelle has sent a sketch and Alyssa inquired about the cost. She can then ask NCW accounting if they can approve the purchase.

~ NCW secured a 10.3 million dollar grant to do a massive interior remodeling on all the system's libraries (except Wenatchee and Winthrop) over the next 3 to 5 years. Omak will be one of the first to be remodeled. The library will need the board's and the city's help to engage our citizens in finding out how the library can best serve our community. NCW will be asking the city to agree to a 10 year contract agreeing not to change the remodel and provide general maintenance.

~October is Disability Awareness Month. The library will have an adult and children's display to bring awareness to the issues involving differently abled people.

~ There is a Dungeons and Dragons display, courtesy of Calvin. Later on there will be a D and D figure painting event with the figures and paint purchased from a local East Omak Game store.

~ The Fall and Winter hat crocheting project is underway with patrons making hats for those in need. Size 5mm crochet hooks and yarn donations will be gladly accepted. There are hopes for more in person craft classes for adults and teens.

~ There was some vandalism of security cameras. The perpetrator was not identified because the camera had been repositioned.

~ Librarians have had some troubles with patrons who refuse to wear a mask and the police almost had to be called. The board is concerned about these patrons who may try to seek retaliation.

Next meeting: November 8th at 1:30 via Zoom, lead by Calvin.

Respectfully submitted by Betsy Rainsford

